MVWCSO

Montezuma Valley Volunteer Community Service

Organization
Board Meeting Minutes
November 15, 2022

Attendees:

Bonnie L. Smith, President

Patty Miller, Secretary

Dave Weisgerber, Board Member
Shane Slee, Board Member
Kevin Robles, Board Member
Tim Leach, Board Member

Absent:

None

Community Attendees:
Starlene Bennin

Bonnie called meeting to order at 6:05PM.

Patty Miller advises that no changes to the bank statements since October’s meeting. Our two
property tax bills have been received and the total due is $13.08.

Patty announced she has been successful with the County and Cal Fire in obtaining access to
our Fire Station #58 for our upcoming community Christmas Party. We have set a date for
December 17th from 3-6pm. The board will purchase 2 turkeys, 2 hams and the community will

contribute with a potluck as in previous years. Sandy and Dave will handle the raffle side and
Patty and Starlene will handle decorations.

Patty will inventory the current Christmas decorations and advise what we may need for

supplies. A newsletter will go out to the community this week letting everyone know of this
great news!

A budget was discussed and all agreed that a new tree will be purchased for this event.
Shane has volunteered to be our Santa Claus.

Dave motioned, Shane second.

Meeting adjourned at 6:23PM

Prepared by Bonnie L. Smith, President/Secretary



